

## MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALL HALLOWS PCC HELD IN CHURCH

**On Monday 10<sup>th</sup> June 2024 at 7.00pm**

**Present:** Mrs M Hicking, Mr J Rigby, Mrs E Wilson, Mr G Francis, Mr S Hicking, Miss J Smith, Mr G Thompson, Mrs P Thompson, Mrs P Yarnall.

The meeting was opened with prayers and chaired by Mr J Rigby who welcomed Brian and Lynne Trickey who were hoping to be co-opted as PCC members.

### Item

**1. APOLOGIES** were received from Revd Jean Lamb, Ms D Ritchie.

**2. Minutes of 13<sup>th</sup> May** accepted as a correct record of the meeting

Agenda	Minute	Action	Date
<b>3 Matters Arising</b>	<p><b>6.1</b> Ted had actioned the closure of the Building Trust bank account, dissolution of the Trust will take place.</p> <p><b>6.2</b> A meeting had taken place with Archdeacon Phil Williams and the discussion regarding the rectory was verbally reported</p> <p><b>7.2</b> Form completed for Eucharistic Assistants</p> <p><b>10.1</b> Updating of sidesperson list</p>	<p>Building Trust funds to be received into AH bank account</p> <p>Prospective candidates to be aware that improvements can be made to the Rectory</p> <p>EW to send to Portia</p> <p>JR - ongoing</p>	
<b>4 Correspondence</b>	None		
<b>5 Rector's Business</b>	1. Advert for new Rector currently running.	Interview date October	
<b>6 Churchwardens' business</b>	1. Churchwarden swearing in Gedling took place	St Mary's Lacemarket	04.06.24
<b>7 Sexton's Report</b>	Grass is growing. There have been complaints about the state of the churchyard.	To get in touch with GBC regarding mowing	ASAP
<b>8. Wider</b>	1. Bank holiday coffee morning in the Hall – fewer people than usual	£1000 raised for church funds & refurbishment	
<b>8.1 Social Committee</b>	2. Gala event. Cakes and help required	EW create Rota	06.07.24
	3. Summer Fair 10am-12noon in church. Usual stalls	Pewleaflet, posters, help required	20.07.24
<b>8.2 Memorial Hall</b>	1. Roof repaired (£4000)		
	2. Decorator booked for 2 weeks in August		
	3. 100 <sup>th</sup> anniversary week end celebrations	Displays by ballet, photos etc. refreshments	27.07.24 28.07.24
<b>8.3 Deanery</b>	Pudding & Praise at Calverton St Wilfrids. All welcome to Deanery meeting.	Posters advertising event. Booking required	04.07.24
<b>8.4 The Ark</b>	20 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary celebrations at The ark with evening service at St James Porchester	All welcome	20.07.24 27.06.24

<p><b>8.5.1 AHMF</b></p> <p><b>8.5.2 Ladies 'What Lunch'</b></p>	<p>1. Fellowship group trip to Bomber Command in Lincolnshire</p> <p>2. River Trip open to all – deposits being taken</p> <p>Regular monthly meeting 14 ladies on average</p>	<p>Now to be on 27<sup>th</sup> June</p>	<p>10.08.24</p>
<p><b>9 Younger</b></p> <p><b>9.1 Safeguarding</b></p> <p><b>9.2 Messy Church</b></p> <p><b>9.3 All Hallows school</b></p>	<p>MH read out a list of those due for renewal of DBS and those due to complete online safeguarding training. (C0 &amp; F1) (3 yearly renewal)</p> <p>May theme – 'Jesus is Risen' resulted in creative crafts.</p> <p>June theme – Baptism, a few helpers away</p> <p>Concert with Mansfield MVC and All Hallows school choir was well attended. Good evening.</p>	<p>DBS online, registered number required from MH</p> <p>Advertise for extra help</p> <p>Tickets sales to cover costs</p>	<p>15.07.24</p>
<p><b>10 Deeper</b></p> <p><b>10.1 Ministers</b></p> <p><b>10.2 Pastoral</b></p> <p><b>10.3 Homegroups</b></p>	<p>1. Revd Keith Williams is due to retire. Last service in September.</p> <p>1. Meeting to take place end of June</p> <p>1. PY reported that they had finished one study course and were planning the next one.</p> <p>2. 'Follow Me' had watched a video of John's Gospel and would follow up with discussion and study.</p>	<p>DR to organise a collection</p> <p>In church Monday 12 noon</p> <p>Tuesdays pm</p> <p>Thursdays 6pm</p>	
<p><b>11 Business</b></p> <p><b>11.1 Finance</b></p> <p><b>Papers circulated</b></p>	<p>1. Parish Share £10190 paid. Receiving calls from SNDBF to ask when we will next be paying our share and how much it will be!</p> <p>2. £4220 to add to the organ appeal from Hymnathon and May coffee morning</p> <p>3. Grant from GBC for clock service received</p> <p>4. Tea Bar Water heater repaired</p> <p>5. Clergy expenses JL Diocesan conference fees backdated two years + Oct 23-Apr24 expenses</p>	<p>£34500 remaining Payment monthly</p> <p>Target of £8000 has been reached</p> <p>£265</p> <p>£180</p> <p>£459</p>	
<p><b>11.2 Building</b></p>	<p>1. Separate minute for proposal to repair roof had been sent to SNDBF. Paperwork completed.</p> <p>2. Microphone. SH had spoken to Chris Nicholls. Work to take place</p> <p>3. Approval for Organ repair received from DAC, work booked with J Wallace. Will take two weeks.</p> <p>4. EW suggested that adjustment to light levels for all the nave be quoted for.</p>	<p>Waiting for response</p> <p>Only a few pounds increase to early quote.</p> <p>Parts being made</p> <p>EW to contact JSK</p>	<p>Ongoing</p> <p>27.06.24</p> <p>Sept/Oct</p>

<b>11.3 Electoral Role</b>	Applications to be added to the Roll from: Matthew Lee Howarth & Rea Burton from outside the parish but regular attenders.	EW proposed, seconded by JR. PCC approved adding the names to the Electoral Roll	
<b>12. AOB Paper circulated</b>	<p>1. Lantern dramatics group. Discussion took place. It was decided that is was not a viable proposition for All Hallows church.</p> <p>2. JR put forward a suggestion by Richard Seddon to invite 'Songbirds' for a concert in AH church</p> <p>2. Brian and Lynne had been interested with PCC matters and proceedings and asked to be considered for co-option onto PCC</p>	<p>£150 cost. Everything else to AH funds.</p> <p>Proposed by JR, seconded by GF – all in agreement</p>	16.11.24

The meeting ended with sharing of the Grace.

Meeting closed at 8.45 pm

**Next meeting on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> July at 7pm**